May 16, 2006

The Board of Directors of Independent School District #238 met in regular session on Tuesday, May 16, 2006 at 7:00 p.m. in the media center.

Members present:  Aberg, Adkins, Hall, Laitinen, Soiney, Swenson and Supt. Busta

Absent:   Kuhn

Also present:  Doug Wyffels, Dennis Ruud, Barb Kerns, Kay Dahle and Chris Hansen

Chair Swenson called the meeting to order.

Motion by Adkins, second by Soiney and carried unanimously, to approve the agenda.

Motion by Adkins, second by Aberg and carried unanimously, to approve the April 18 and April 20 minutes with the addition of Hall being present at the April 20 meeting.

Motion by Laitinen, second by Adkins and carried unanimously, to approve payment of monthly bills.

Supt. Busta informed the Board that Pam Sande will not be placed on unrequested leave.

Motion by Aberg, second by Soiney and carried unanimously, to approve a driver-training contract for Marlin Carrier.

Motion by Adkins, second by Hall and carried unanimously, to approve a 2006-2007 cheerleading contract for Patty Vatland and Linda Olson.

Motion by Aberg, second by Laitinen and carried unanimously, to approve a 2005-2006 ECFE/Learning Readiness contract for Amy Hoscheit.

Motion by Laitinen, second by Hall and carried unanimously, to place all nine and ten month employees on unrequested leave of absence.

Motion by Adkins, second by Hall and carried unanimously, to adopt the 2006-2007 school calendar with no late start on the Monday following Steam Engine Days.

Motion by Soiney, second by Adkins and carried unanimously, to approve the first reading of the District Wellness Policy.

Principal Dahle requested that the senior class be allowed to have classes completed on Tuesday, May 30th.  All other students will be having an early dismissal on Thursday, June 1st at 11:15 a.m.  

Doug Wyffels presented dates for the 2007 Senior Class Trip.

Supt. Busta gave a legislative update, reported there would be no collaborative funding for the school nurse for the 2006-2007 school year and presented one bid for lighting in the circle drive.  The Board requested one more estimate be received for the lighting.

Principal Dahle reported on Kindergarten Plus for 2006-2007, the Minnesota Dept of Health found no violations in their visit to our cafeteria, an open house will be held for 9th graders before school is out for summer break and a staff recognition will be initiated at the beginning of the 2006-2007 school year.

Motion by Adkins, second by Laitinen and carried unanimously, to adjourn.

Mary Kuhn

